RCSC Executive Committee Meeting 21st August 2014 –Dingwall Academy, 730pm

Andrew Knox as Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and asked for a Round Table introduction
1. Present
Sandy Gall / Jim Hyslop / Joan Maxwell / Susan Davison / Ian Cockburn / Angela Hamilton / Jeni Birks / Andrew Knox / Douglas Holland

2. Apologies 


Gary Bain/ Roy Sinclair/ Jenny MacLennan / Nicola Mackenzie ASC and Martin


Godwin ASC

3. Minutes of Previous Meeting


Proposed Joan Maxwell - Seconded Angela Hamilton


Ian Cockburn  corrected attendance for the AGM draft Mins 
4. Matters Arising:

1) ASC Attendance at RCSC Meetings - Joan stated that a meeting with line manager Mags Duncan, the Principle Sport Development Manager, it was suggested that Active Schools Coordinators (ASC’s) should only attend Sports Council meetings once or twice a year.  In the past the ASC’s had not only attended meetings to give reports and news from their area but also to give advice on grants but now we have to refer all grant queries to Jeanie Graham the Highland Council External Funding Officer.
2) Councillor Representation - this issue is still to be decided.

Action Joan
5. Active Schools’ Co-ordinator’s Report: 

     Joan read out a report from Nicola MacKenzie ASC for Fortrose Academy.

1) Joint Cluster Plans – All Active Schools Coordinators have been working on their plan for the year ahead, this focuses on any gaps in delivery and sport provision within their area. This will outline the actions to be taken to link with specific clubs/sports to ensure that pathways are made or sustained. All clubs are advised to contact their local coordinator for more information if required.

2) Positive Coaching Scotland – Active Schools Coordinators have been promoting the opportunity for clubs to become involved in the new initiative to enhance the coaching experience for youngsters. All ASC’s are trained to deliver all the different coaches for clubs and those that have already engaged with the programme have nothing but positive comments to make about its impact. If clubs would like to be involved in this please direct them to their local coordinator or myself.

3) Summer Activities – Summer 2014 has been very successful with many Ross-shire clubs being involved in the delivery of activities in the area as well as outdoor activity providers delivering adventurous activity. Due to the legacy from the Commonwealth Games the summer of activities proved very popular with local children, some trying new sports and potentially becoming new members of local sports clubs.

After discussion it was agreed that a lot of the above information was relevant to the Sports Council and the member clubs and it was decided to write to Ian Murray the Chief Executive of High Life Highland about the situation.



Action – Joan and Sandy

5.  Correspondence:

1) SALC Events 2014 - Ladies’ Bowling Event – There were various reasons why the R&C Ladies did not attend this event.  These included the fact that they were given late notice of the event, it would be expensive to attend with only a 50% Grant from the Sports Council and there had been changes to the local office bearers.  The RCSC had previously fully funded the event but it became too expensive to fully fund the SALSC events.  Muir of Ord Bowling Club hoped to compete in the Gent’s over 50’s Competition. It was decided to review the situation again at a future meeting.
2) An e-mail received from Garry Bain. The meeting wished him well in his recovery.
Action - Sandy
3) Highland Coaching Board Awards – Information on these has been sent to all Clubs. There was a discussion on how to encourage clubs to nominate their coaches.  Previous winners include Bill Beavis from Invergordon Judo Club and David Murray from Lochcarron Sailing Club. It was suggested that Fortrose & Rosemarkie Golf Club be contacted to ensure a nomination is submitted for Alistair Tait and that all Clubs be contacted by e-mail in the future.           



Action – Sandy
6. Treasurer’s Report:

Trust Fund
£11,268.05

Travel Club
£  5,599.15

Sports Fund
£  6,574.28
7. Membership and New Members:

Membership fees from Lochbroom Camanachd are outstanding.  A sanction was agreed that total awards would be pro rata depending on the date of payment.  
8. Grant Aid:

   The meeting was informed that the Grants Committee Pre-meeting had dealt with the details of this.

   Grants awarded are detailed below:
	Club /Organisation
	Grant 1
	Action

	Eleanor Richardson - Individual
	£500
	Awarded

	Highland Disability Sport
	£125.64
	Awarded

	Clacnacuddin Dingwall Small-bore Rifle Club
	£350

£350
	Awarded

Awarded

	Ross County Athletics Club
	£59
	Awarded

	Invergordon Bowling Club
	£240
	Awarded

	Highland Deephaven Clay Pigeon Club


	£203

£200

£198
	Awarded

Awarded

Awarded

	Gairloch Golf Club
	£268
	Awarded

	Lochcarron Sailing Club
	£500
	Awarded

	Caberfeidh Shinty Club
	£300
	Awarded

	Ullapool Golf Club
	£75
	Awarded

	Scottish Endurance Riding Club
	£350
	Awarded

	Invergordon Judo Club
	£350
	Awarded

	Highland Budokan Judo Club Dingwall
	£411

£105
	Awarded

Awarded


· Jenny Birks from SERC gave an update and stated that the team came third overall.

· Douglas Holland RCAC had attended an assistant coach training course in Thurso which was a ‘stepping stone’ to a full coaching role.  He gave a description of his experience.

Forms reviewed

· Joan Maxwell has reviewed the Grant Claim and Evaluation Forms which have been updated and combined in an effort to simplify the process.  A sample to be created as a pdf file with a SPECIMEN  on it on the website











· The Application for Grant Aid form was discussed and improvements were agreed.  ‘For Office Use Only’ is to be removed.



         





 
· The Membership Application form was discussed.  Joan had spoken to Jennie Graham regarding the information on the renewal form and Jennie said it was up to each individual Sports Council to make their own decision.  It was suggested that we retain information on the number of members in order to track ‘legacy’ or to view potential issues. Plexus should be contacted with a view to keeping a back-up file of  registrations.
                                 



                     

Action –Joan& Jim







     
9. Succession Planning & Committee Roles:

· It was suggested that this item be kept on the Agenda with a view to individuals offering their services. 
· Joan has approached a friend Jenny Pink to take the role of Minutes Secretary and she  has agreed. A Remuneration of £25 per Meeting was proposed by Jim and Seconded by Ian.
· It was suggested that Office Bearers from the main Committee plus one representative should form the Grants Sub-Committee.  Members will be invited by e-mail.                                                        Action Sandy
10. Awards Night: 

It was agreed that this event needs a sub-committee.  Jenny MacLennan has hinted that she may be interested in organising this but she will need other members to deal with the administrative details. It was suggested that the date be moved to Thursday 27 November 2014.


Action - Andrew speak to Jenny
11. AOCB:
· Trust Fund criteria –The meeting looked at some individual elements of the Agreement created in 1980.  The focus  is on funding athletes with a potential for national or international success and also for the organisation of specific sports training/coaching events which would  potentially bring  Clubs together. 








 Action -Joan to draft an application form for clubs
· Hours of business for RCSC grant aid – it was agreed that ‘office hours’ would be detailed on the web-site. Action Joan
· Web-site access levels were discussed.  It was agreed that Joan(Grants) and Jim (Treasurer) need unlimited access with lower levels being available for general administration only.

Action Joan and Sandy to discuss this with Plexus
· Press Releases giving information on grants and achievements gained by those awarded grants should be publicised pro-actively.  Susan Davison and Ian Cockburn will try contacting the Ross-shire Journal.
6.  Date and venue of Next Meeting  and Future meetings

23rd October 2014 @ HFA Dingwall

15th January 2015

19th March 2015

Meeting ended at 9.25pm

